TEHBRZRFEL
Trade badly hurt as
protests escalate
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Executive Director’'s Message

a fortnight but their impact on the industry had yet to be felt. For in-

stance, the number of inbound tours from the mainland increased in
June by 23% year on year and there were 9% more overall visitor arrivals
in June than a year before.

Nevertheless, as protests became more frequent and violent in
the following three months, both the inbound and outbound industries
plunged into deep crisis: as far as mainland inbound tours were con-
cerned, a 2% increase was recorded in July, followed by a 63% drop in
August and most likely a 90% dive in September; when it came to overall
visitor arrivals, there was a decrease of 5% in July, a slump of 40% in Au-
gust and a probable plunge of 40% in September. As for the outbound
levy, July and August saw a 16% and 9% decline respectively, and it is
likely that the September figure would plummet by 40%.

The current crisis, as some traders have mentioned, may be more
severe than when SARS was ravaging Hong Kong in 2003. When tour-
ists do not want to come here and local people are unwilling to travel,
there is little the industry and the TIC could do except hoping the situ-
ation would soon change for the better. That said, the TIC has done
or is going to do whatever it could in order to help members and trade
practitioners, including refunding membership subscription fees for
2019/2020, waiving the registration fee for mainland inbound tours for
six months, issuing an open letter to urge landlords to reduce rentals
and subsidising tourist guides to fulfil the requirements of the Continu-
ing Professional Development Scheme for Tourist Guides.

Apart from the above, the TIC has also negotiated with the Gov-
ernment and other related organisations in order that measures help-
ful to the traders will be introduced. For example, the Government
has announced that travel agent licence fees are waived and various
funding schemes enhanced, and the Hong Kong Tourism Board and
the Employees Retraining Board have launched or will soon launch
measures to help the traders. No measures, however, could help the
tourism industry to bounce back unless and until Hong Kong is calm
again. Violence begets violence, but solves no problem. Violence must
stop! i

I remember by the end of June, protests had already lasted for about

Alice Chan
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